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Chair Tarnas and Members of the Committee:

The Department of the Attorney General (Department) opposes these resolutions 

as written but supports amending them to request that the Department of Law 

Enforcement (DLE) conduct the desired study. 

The resolutions, as currently written, request the Department to conduct a study 

to determine whether xylazine testing strips should be excluded from the State’s 

definition of drug paraphernalia.  The requested report on this study would be due to the 

Legislature no later than twenty days prior to the convening of the Regular Session of 

2025. 

To adequately address the Legislature’s request, the proposed study would 

require extensive data gathering, surveys, research, and analysis of statistical data.  

The anticipated utilization of statistical data gathering and analysis goes beyond the 

purview of the Department.  The Department also lacks the necessary resources and 

scientific expertise to complete such a comprehensive study on this multifaceted issue. 

The DLE, however, does have the resources and expertise to conduct this study 

and has expressed interest in doing so.  The Department fully supports the DLE in this 

endeavor. 
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Therefore, we respectfully request that all references to the Department be 

removed from the resolutions and replaced with references to the DLE. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on these resolutions. 
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